THE UNIVERSITY, ADELAIDE. July 20th, 1915. she Registrar, The University, Adelaide! Dear Sir, I beg to inform you that I have enlisted, and been accepted, for Service with the Australian Forces at the Front. I now beg respectfully to be granted leave of absence for the period of the duration of the War and for four months after, for which period I have signed.

Jam Sir,

Yours Chedienthy. signed on at the Military Head28th July, 1915.

My dear Gambrell,

I am in receipt of your letter of 20th inst.

informing me that you have enlisted with the South Australian

Expeditionary Forces and asking for leave of absence for the

period of the duration of the war and for four months after.

In reply I beg to inform you that the Council have resolved that in all cases where members of the Staff enlist their places shall be kept open for them and you can therefore rest assured that if you return in safety you can again resume your position.

I congratulate you upon the spirit which has prompted you to give your services to your country and sincerely hope that you may be an active participator in the blow for victory and return to the University safe and sound, when you may rely upon a cordial welcome.

Yours faithfully,

Registrar.

Mr. Roy Gambrell, Assistant,

Weller Street,

GOODWOOD.